

Queensland Health

Ms Jodi Hallas Enquiries to:

Acting Deputy Director-

General

Clinical Planning and Service

Strategy Division

Telephone: Our ref:

C-ECTF-25/1308

Dr Nick Yim President

Dr Brett Dale Chief Executive Officer

Australian Medical Association Queensland PO Box 123 RED HILL QLD 4059

Email: amaq@amaq.com.au

Dear Dr Yim and Dr Dale

Thank you for your letter dated 22 January 2025, in relation to the evaluation of Queensland Health's recently renamed satellite health centres.

Queensland Health is committed to ensuring our facilities meet the highest standards of service, are efficient and meet patient needs. I can confirm that the Department of Health will conduct an internal evaluation of satellite health centres and are currently preparing the details of the scope of this evaluation which will be shared with you once drafted.

The Department of Health will work collaboratively across stakeholder groups as part of this evaluation, and welcome feedback from the Australian Medical Association Queensland.

Should you require further information, the Department of Health's contact is Ms Jodi Hallas, Acting Deputy Director-General, Clinical Planning and Service Strategy Division, on telephone

Yours sincerely

Dr David Rosengren **Director-General**

20 February 2025

Level 37 1 William St Brisbane GPO Box 48 Brisbane Queensland 4000 Australia

Website health gld gov.au Email